
ondayðFriday: 7:15 a.m., 9:00 a.m. 
Saturday: 9:00 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday: 7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 6:00 p.m.  
 

Reverend Daniel F. Swift, Pastor, father_dan@smlparish.org 

Reverend Roy Ballacillo, Parochial Vicar, rballacillo@smlparish.org.  

Deacon Ken Motylinski 

Deacon Joseph Tedeschi 

Susan B. Kraemer, Business Administrator 

Christine Brandt, Pastoral Associate 

Jean E. Hoover, School Principal 

MaryPat Scordato, Director of Religious Education 

Sister Regina McCalla, SSJ, Liturgy/Music Coordinator 

Linda Xerri, Parish Youth Minister 

Georgiana Francisco, Minister of Evangelization and Marketing 

Harry Meshirer, Parish Bookkeeper 

Nancy Finan, Candace Corrado, Administrative Assistants 

Holly Hicks, Graham McFarland, Parish Trustees 
 

Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.  
 

Website Address: http://www.smlparish.org 

Email Address: email@smlparish.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/smlparish 

School Website: http://www.smlschool.org 

Knights of Columbus: http://www.Medfordknights.org 

ñGod is rich in mercy, 

because of His boundless love for us.ò  Ephesians 2:4 tells us Godôs 

love knows no boundaries and neither does St. Mary of the Lakes. 

New parishioners, regardless of where they live, are welcome and 

encouraged to register at our parish. Registration forms are  

available at the doors of the church, in the parish office, and on our 

website at smlparish.org. Click on contact us/registration. 

 
Confessions are heard on 

Saturdays after 9:00 a.m. Mass and at 4:30 p.m. You may also call 
the parish office to make an appointment for a different time.  
 

Please call the parish office anytime or 
speak to one of the priests after Mass. 
 

The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated 
on the second Sunday of the month at 1:30 p.m. Parents must 
attend a Baptism Preparation Session prior to their childôs Baptism. 
Sponsors also are encouraged to attend. Call the parish office (609) 
654-8208, Ext. 110 as early as possible to make the necessary 
arrangements. 
 

Congratulations to our engaged  
couples. Call (609) 654-8208, Ext. 110 to make arrangements for 
your wedding. We suggest you call at least a year in advance. 
 

If you or someone you know is  
considering becoming a Catholic Christian or if you were baptized 
Catholic but never received First Communion and/or Confirmation, 
call (609) 654-8208, Ext.113. There are no tests to pass or fail. 
There is only faith to give and share.  
 

Every Thursday after 9:00 a.m. Mass, 
concluding with Benediction at 7:00 p.m. on the first Thursday of the 
month. 
 

The Sacraments are available to anyone 
confined to home or institution. Please contact the parish office if you 
know anyone who is unable to get to church.  
 
 

 The St. Vincent de Paul Society is 
an all-volunteer ministry with services provided and supported by 
many of our parishioners. ñVincentiansò provide outreach and 
assistance to anyone in need throughout our parish region. Jim 
Dwyer, President. (609) 953-0021. 

Parish Office  40 Jackson Road 654-8208 Ext.110 

Parish Office Fax    654-1734 

Parish Health Ministry   654-8208  Ext.610 

St. Mary of the Lakes School 196 Route 70 654-2546  Ext.210 

St. Mary of the Lakes School Fax  654-8125  

Parish Religious Education 196 Route 70 654-2546 Ext.310 

Parish Youth Minister 40 Jackson Road 654-2546 Ext.111 

Bulletin Editor   40 Jackson Road  654-8208 Ext.131 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 1 Jones Road 953-0021  

www.facebook.com/smlparish 

Get our parish phone app! 

http://www.Medfordknights.org
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 You must live a life of communion and prayer if you are to 
save others. Take My words as a commandment to you: ñBy 
prayer and fasting.ò Pray and deny yourself and you will be 
used marvelously to help and save others. 

 

Please pray for the soul of 

Rosemary Donahue Bushnell and Thomas Dickinson 

and keep their families in your prayers. 
    Saturday July 29 

 5:30 p.m. Joseph CoriglianoðTina Marie 

     Sunday  July 30 

 7:30 a.m. Jody HarveyðKnights of Columbus 6520 

 9:00 a.m. Kenny RichardsonðMario and Nayda  

  Rodriguez 

 10:30 a.m. James KochðSML Choir 

 12:00 p.m. Deborah BrowneðThe Guaracino Family 

 6:00 p.m. For Our Parishioners 

    Monday  July 31 

 7:15 a.m. Nick IannuzziðSociety of St. Vincent de Paul

  Rev. Donald I. MacClean S.J.ðKathryn Illo

 9:00 a.m. Patrick James CorriganðHis Beloved Wife  

  Joseph FirlikðPaul and Kathy Hellberg   

 Tuesday August 1 

 7:15 a.m. Deacon Tim CollinsðDeacon Ed and the 

  Staff of Jesus Bread of Life Cemetery  

 9:00 a.m. Nieves DeMedranoðHer Daughter 

  Ceil WislaðRosemary Finnerty  

  Silvio John RizzoðSMLCCS Clergy, Staff, 

  and Parishioners 

 Wednesday August 2 

 7:15 a.m. Nancy SwiftðValerie and Jay Jennison 

  Dolores MilewskiðThe Longo, Wiktorski and 

  Cusumano Families  

 9:00 a.m. Stephen SchmittðValerie and Jay Jennison

  Pat Hess (living)ðValerie and Jay Jennison  

   Thursday August 3 

 7:15 a.m. Anne RossðJolynn Green 

 9:00 a.m. Richard MinniumðPaul and Kathy Hellberg 

  Ron SaboðPat and Bob Fitzgerald 

     Friday  August 4 

 7:15 a.m. Winnifred CunninghamðPeter Dobush 

 9:00 a.m. Edmond MattaðHis Family  

  Ron SaboðThe Russo Family  

  Saturday  August 5 

 9:00 a.m. Allen ScottðHis Family  

  Theresa EmerleðThe Barry and Waropay 

  Families 

 5:30 p.m. Jerry CloudðMary Ann Aregood 

     Sunday  August 6 

 7:30 a.m. Ken RichardsonðJoe and Lorraine Glowacki 

 9:00 a.m. For Our Parishioners 

 10:30 a.m. Mary KellyðThe Reinhardt Family

 12:00 p.m. Candy PennðMr. and Mrs. Louis DiVentura 

  and Family 

 6:00 p.m. Jerry CloudðSMLCCS Clergy, Staff,  

PVT John Anderson; 2
nd
 LT Kyle Brandt, 

USAF; 1
st  
LT Katherine Collins, USA; 1

st
 LT 

Erin Corcoran, USA; CAPT Kevin Emmons, 
USAF; BG Steve Gilland, USA; MAJ 
Suzanne Gillern; SPC Nicholas Graham; 
PVT CM Sean Grannan, USA; LTJG Jeremy 
Griffin, USN; LT Kevin Hickey, USN; LTJG 
Sean Hickey, USN; 2

nd
 LT Waverly Hock, 

USAF; MAJ William Hock, USAF; LT Matthew Knepper, 
USN; PVT Nicholas Lawrence, USA; GM3 David Lewis, 
USN; CM Jonathan Ross, USN; Cadet Nolan Smith; CAPT 
Matthew Sturgis, USA  

Thank you for your service to our country! 

Long-term prayer requests (those 
over a year old) will not be 
published individually, but will be 
prayed for at each Mass, as will 
the following: Karen Achey, 

Joseph Aromando, Sr., Cathryn Barry, Tara Brickley, William 
Brooks, Norma Bush, Dorothy Cole, Kelsie Cole, Brooke 
Conklin, Alice DôOrisio, Bernadette DiAndrea, Sally DiBella,   
Sandy DiMaio, Joseph Dinoto, The DiVentura Family, 
Theresa R. Dumas, Lisa Dyonda, Baby Dyonda, Adrianna 
Ferringo, Bill Finegan, Dolores Fleming, Abbey Fox, Harriet 
Galasso, Catherine Glass, Cass Henderson, Robert 
Henderson, Crane Hertz, Sawyer Michael Howarth, Ann 
Jannelli, Morgan Kelly, Edmond Kessel, Monica Kinsella, 
Richard Larue, John Lock, Michelle MacDonald Bendell, Judy 
Meleski, Daniel Mensel, Bert Minella, Ann Morton, Frank 
Parker, The Pedercini Family, Baby Jack M. Pisano, Tom 
Prendergast, Andrea Price, Donna Pritchett, Bill Quigley, 
James Quigley IV, Donald Raman, Ken Rappe, Briana Reid, 
Paolo Reyes, Kathy Reznyk, Alissa Rose Rorie, Timothy 
Ryan, Richard Rybarczyk, Barbara Saltenberger, Michael 
Simpkins, Colleen Sorbello, Joe Strohlein, Cole Tronzo, Col. 
Michael Underkofler, Ret. USAF, Eric Wall, Jamie Westphal, 
and Loretta Whatley  

 

Donations In Cash $2,863.90 

Donations In Envelopes $19,737.07 

Average Envelope Gift $33.34 

Total Number of Envelopes 670  

Second Collection - Maryknoll Missions 7,531  

St. Vincent de Paul (Poor Boxes) $0.00 

Make a donation of $170 for altar flowers to 

honor a loved one or make a special prayer 

request. Call the  parish office  at (609) 654-

8208, Ext.110. 
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Although Our Lady appeared to the 
now-sainted children, Lucia, Jacinta, 
and Francisco in Fatima, Portugal,    
parishioners can now visit with her 
personally in their homes. The Legion 
of Mary has a blessed Pilgrim Virgin 
Mary statue that can visit your home 
for up to two weeks. 

We encourage you to invite Mary into 
visit you and pray the rosary together 

as a family, with friends, or neighbors. For more 
information about this ministry, contact Marta 
DeGisi, (609) 654-1256, mdegisi@gmail.com, or 
call the parish office. 

Father Chris Colavito, Chaplain of Holy Cross 
Academy, Burlington Countyôs only 
Catholic High School, invites SML 
parishioners to an ñin-house open 
houseò in the Emmaus Center after 
celebrating and offering the homily at 
the 10:30 a.m. Mass on Sunday, 

August 13th.  
 

Coffee and cake will be served after 
Mass during which Father Colavito will 
provide information on Holy Crossô 
academics, Catholic identity, sports, 
alumni and 60th anniversary events.  

If you have children soon to be high-
school destined, this is a great time to learn what 
Holy Cross Academy has to offer. 

St. Mary of the Lakes Council 6520 
has elected the following officers 
for 2017-18: J. Mickey Zawatcki 
(Grand Knight), Don Bouchard 
(Deputy Grand Knight), David 
Angelotti (Lecturer), Steve Bill 
(Outside Guard), Joe Clauss 
(Financial Secretary), Al 

DiFrancesco (Treasurer), Rick Feighery (Warden), 
George Finan (3rd Year Trustee), David Karbasian 
(Inside Guard), John Kennealy (2nd Year Trustee), 
David Kohut (1st Year Trustee), Bill Mazzio 
(Chancellor), Gene Rizio (Recorder), and Dave 
Santaspirt (Advocate). 

If you are interested helping the needy and  
serving our parish, consider joining the Knights of 
Columbus. We work with many charities, from 
childrenôs events to collecting food for the hungry, 
to parish maintenance. All the good works of the 
Knights are guided by our four core principles: 
charity, unity, fraternity, and patriotism. 

If you are interested in participating in just one 
event, such as the annual charity golf tournament, 
or in several programs, volunteer time is up to you. 
Members attend meetings as schedules allow. 

Membership is open to men age 18 or older who 
accept the teaching authority of the Catholic 
Church on matters of faith and morals, aspire to 
live in accord with the precepts of the Church, and 
are in good standing with the Church. For more 
information, visit www.medfordknights.org/
membership.html. Vivat Jesus! 

 

We hope you will take the 
time to meet and greet our 
new parishioners: Mr. and 
Mrs. Jaime and Brittany 
Nastase and children 
Aubrey and Avery; Mr. and 

Mrs. Keith and Natalie Mailahn and son Vincent; Mr. 
and Mrs. Samir and Rihab Hourani and children 
Luna and Alex; Mr. and Mrs. Edward and Alison 
Pures and daughter Grey; Ms. Christine Garrison; 
Ms. Kathy McInerny; Mr. and Mrs. Christopher and 
Lindsay Makrinos and son Cameron; Mr. and Mrs. 
Brian and Caitlin Reice and  children Brian, Logan, 
and Keegan; Mr. and Mrs. Kevin and Rita Kondrath 
and children Brendan, Caileen, and Rory; Mr. and 
Mrs. Jay and Pamela Howard; and Ms. Kathleen 
Hoch. We extend a warm welcome to all. 

Parents looking to enroll their children in our PREP 
program for the coming school year can register on 
our parish website, www.smlparish.org. Forms can 
be printed and mailed or dropped off at the PREP 
office at SML School or at the parish office. Give 
your child the opportunity to learn more about our 
faith, prepare for the sacraments of Reconciliation, 
First Communion, and Confirmation and encourage 
their attendance at Mass each week.  

Catechists Needed: We are still in need of cate-
chists! If interested, please contact the parish office, 
(609) 654-8208 or the PREP office at (609) 654-
8208, Ext. 310. 

mailto:mdegisi@gmail.com
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St. Mary of the Lakes Catholic School is looking to fill 
the following teacher vacancies for the 2017-2018 
school year:  Teacher of Grade Two, including First 
Eucharist preparation; Teacher of Grades 5 and 6 
Mathematics and Grade 6 Religion; Teacher of 
Grades 7 and 8 Science and Grade 7 Religion.  

All positions require appropriate NJ Teacher 
Certification. Successful candidates must be VIRTUS 
trained and successfully complete Criminal 
Background Check and Fingerprinting.  Candidates 
applying for positions that include teaching Religion 
must be Catholics in good standing.  Qualified 
candidates should submit current resume, copy of  NJ 
certification, and three letters of professional reference 
to  Teresa Lauth, St. Mary of the Lakes School, 196 
Route 70, Medford, NJ  08055 or email 
info@smlschool.org. 

 
St. Paul School, a Pre-K to 8 Catholic school of 
approximately 175 students located in Burlington, is 
seeking a dedicated, dynamic principal. Candidate 
must be a practicing Catholic, articulate in the Faith, 
with a Masterôs Degree in Administration and a 
minimum of five years of teaching experience, 
preferably in a Catholic school.  The candidate must 
also have an NJ Principal Certificate or 
equivalent. Prior administration experience 
preferred. Applicant must supply evidence of 
competency in management and communication 
skills. Submit resume, letter of interest to Principal 
Search Committee, St. Paul School, 250 James 
Street, Burlington, NJ  08016, 
principalsearch@stpaulbrl.org. 

For the past few weeks, many have been praying 
for those who may find an encounter with Jesus 
through Operation Peter. This September our 
parish will be offering an opportunity to invite them 
to Discovering Christ, a seven-session program 
that answers such questions as, What is the 
meaning of life? Why am I here? And many more. 

Keep an eye on the bulletin for more information in 
the coming weeks.   

The St. Joan of Arc 
Carnival returns 
Wednesday, August 
21st to Saturday, 
August 26th on the 
church grounds at 
Evans and Willow Bend 
Roads, Marlton. Rides, 

food, games begin at 6:00 p.m. Nightly 
entertainment, 50/50 (last yearôs winner took home 
over $26,000), hourly raffles. Also being raffled off 
is a 12.9ò iPad Pro w/Apple Pencil, Smart Keyboard 
valued at $1,167. Get an all-access ride bracelet in 
advance for special price of $20 at ShopRite of 
Marlton, church vestibule after weekend masses, or 
rectory Monday-Thursday, 9:30-12:30 and 2-5 p.m.  
At carnival cost is $35 per bracelet. Proceeds 
benefit St. Joan of Arc School. For information, 
call (856) 983-0077.  

We are seeking a baby high chair in 
good condition for a young mother 
in need. Call Pat Hess at (609) 654-
7633. 

The is also a request for a security 
camera (it doesnôt have to work but 
will be used as a 

foil/deterrent) and a laptop/
computer for Sister Margaret at 
New Jerusalem. Please call the 
parish office if you can donate any 
of these  items.  

Are you wondering how to become a member of 
the Catholic Church? Do you know someone who 
is considering becoming a member? Or, perhaps 
you are a baptized Catholic, who, for whatever 
reason, never received your First Holy Communion 
and were never Confirmed.  If so, we invite you to 
explore the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
(R.C.I.A.) here at Saint Mary of the Lakes. 

The R.C.I.A. is a process for those age 15 years 
old and older that helps them look at their 
relationship with God and discover how the Church 
can support that relationship.  

If you know someone who would like to become 
part of this process or for more specific information, 
contact Christine Brandt, (609) 654-8208,  Ext. 113 
or  cbrandt@smlparish.org. 

mailto:principalsearch@stpaulbrl.org
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 Your FORMED subscription includes 
inspirational, engaging content for your children, 
such as JoyToons as well as a wealth of e-books 
and movies to help them build a relationship with 
Jesus and introduce them to the lives of the 
saints. They will especially enjoy Brother Francis! 
 
Not signed up yet? Register at FORMED.org and 
enter our parish code ZZFDVV. Set up your profile 
and you will be able to access a plethora of 
material for all ages for free! Looking for more 
Brother Francis? Find a wide selection of his 
DVDs at our Lending Library cart in the Jackson 
Road vestibule.  
 

 
To make an OFOFOF pledge/donation online, go to 
our website and follow the directions or go to 
www.faithtomovemountains.org. Click on Donate 
Now. In the comment box under Select Parish To 
Receive Credit, click on St. Mary of the Lakes, 
Medford and reference Our Faith. Our Family. Our 
Future. campaign. 

You are invited to CWOZ Chapter I  Retreat Day on 
Saturday, August 12th, beginning with 9:00 Mass 
and ending at 1:00 p.m. The day includes prayer, 
music, networking, healing prayers and speaker 
Jennifer Mahr, a wife of 22 years and mother of 
eight children, who will share ñI am the Potter, You 
Are the Clay.ò 

Ms. Mahr holds a Bachelor of Social Work degree 
from Ramapo College of New Jersey and worked 
for the State of New Jersey for nearly seven years 
prior to becoming a full-time stay-at-home mom.  

Active in the Trenton Diocese for over a decade, 
she has served as a CCD teacher and a Pre-Cana 
group facilitator for "God's Plan for a Joy-Filled 
Marriageò and is currently a member of the 
Diocesan Natural Family Planning Committee. 

St. William the Abbot is located at 2740 Lakewood 
Allenwood Road in Howell. $20.00 includes lunch; 
reservations are necessary by August 8th. Call 
(732) 363-0139, Ext. 777 or register online at 
www.cwoz.org. 

The Protestant Community Church extends an 
invitation to share an International Day of Peaceð
Loving our Neighborðevent on September 24th at 
5:00 p.m. followed by a vegetarian meal. Consider 
joining this interfaith, facilitated, round table 
discussion that will focus on the similarities, 
differences, and unique traditions of our different 
faiths. Time also will be devoted to reflecting on how 
we grow in our own faiths, and more importantly, 
how can we grow as loving neighbors to each other.  
To register or for information,  call Kathy Roberts at 
(609) 744- 9979. Teens  can register to share a 
table with others their age.  

As a member of the Interfaith Hospitality Net-
work, we are blessed to have our next week of 
caring for homeless families from Sunday, Au-
gust 20th  until Sunday, August 27th.   

We invite parishioners to help care for these 
unfortunate families. The sign-up lists from 
which you can select assignments will be avail-
able after Mass on the weekends of August 5/6 
and August 12/13 at the Jackson Road en-
trance. Individual volunteers and volunteer 
families with children are more than welcome 
to join us.  

Volunteer duties for which we need assistance 
include:  

§ Providing dinner at the Emmaus Center 

§ Picking up and donating food, various 
items for lunches, other needs 

§ Being an evening host from 5:00 to 9:00 
p.m. 

§ Socializing and dining with the families  

§ Hosting overnight from 9:00 p.m. to 6:30 
a.m. 

§ Driving families from Emmaus Center to 
the Moorestown day center at 6:30 a.m. 

§ Driving the families from day center to Em-
maus Center at 5:00 p.m.  

§ Setting up and taking down facilities 

§ Laundering the bed linens  

For more information, call Marie at (609) 280-
3625 or Bill at (609) 280-3624.  
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While some may  not have an opportunity to visit the Land of the Czars, there has been a 
recent renewal in the interest in the icon, the sacred Byzantine-style image that has 
become synonymous with Russian art and how we can ñwriteò an icon.   

Derived from the Greek words for ñimageò and ñto write,ò its secondary meaning is the 
production of the religious icon that has played a central and sacred role in Orthodox 
Christianity for hundreds of years. 

Among those preserving and teaching this spiritual journey of writing icons is master 
iconographer Dmitri Andreyev of the Prosopon School of Iconography. Born in St. 
Petersburg, Russia, Mr. Andreyev came to the United States in 1991 to study traditional 

iconography with his father, Vladislav Andrejev, founder of the Prosopon school. He and parishioner Nadine 
Haines will offer a week of classes/retreat on how to ñwriteò an icon and follow a profound spiritual journey. 

ñI started writing icons by accident in 2005 while on a leave of absence from practicing law,ò Nadine says. ñAt 
the time, I had no knowledge of icons, but fell in love with their beauty and mystery. The techniques practiced 
are different from other art forms in the materials used. The paint is not store bought. Rather, this ancient 
technique uses natural materials, including wood, clay, gold, and pigments ground from minerals that have 
been mixed with a binding emulsion made from egg yolks and wine.ò 

Nadine has also found that it has become a tool for evangelization, as she is now asked to speak before 
various church groups, bringing her icons for display. ñIcons instruct and present what we may already know 
about our faith and the Gospel,ò she says, ñbut from a new and different perspective.ò 

Workshop Dates: Saturday, September 9th from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (required for beginners).  

Daily classes September 11-15, 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. beginning with daily Mass (optional).  

Students will create a Byzantine-style sacred icon using natural materials with the focus being on the writerôs 
spiritual growth through prayer, lectures, and the practice of the ancient technique of iconography. Artistic 
experience is helpful, though not necessary, as icon ñwritingò is a form of contemplative prayer, as well as an 
artistic practice.  Tuition is $450. All are welcome.   

To register, send nonrefundable* deposit of $150, to be applied toward tuition, by August 15th. (A minimum of 
10 students is necessary to hold the workshop.) Make checks payable to Nadine Haines/icon wkshp and mail 
with contact information to Nadine Haines, 16 Pendleton Court, Medford, NJ 08055. *Deposit will be refunded 
if workshop is cancelled. For information, email njchaines@comcast.net.  

Master iconographer Dmitri Andreyev 


